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Subject; Fuel l.eak Case No. RO0002877 and Geotracker Global 1D T0600193302, SITE ROBERTS TIRES,
4311-4333 MACARTHUR BLVD, OAKLAND CA 94619~ Groundwater Monitoring Reguirements

Dear RESPONSIBLE PARTIES:

The purpose of this correspondence is to inform you of changes to groundwater monitoring requirements for all
fuel leak cases in California. The California State Water Resources Control Board {State Water Board) has
approved Resolution No. 2008-0042 (Actions to Improve Administration of the UST Cleanup Fund and UST
Cleanup Prograrm). Resolution No. 2009-0042 states that, "Regional Water Board and LOP agencies shall
reduce quarterly groundwater monitoring requirements to semiannual or less frequent monitoring at all sites
unless site-specific needs warrant otherwise and shall notify all responsible parties of the new requirements no
later than August 1, 2009. If more than semiannual monitoring is required for a case, the responsible party and
State Waler board shall be notified of the rationale and the notice shall be posted on Geotracker.”

In acceordance with Resolution No. 2009-0042, groundwater monitoring for your site is to be reduced from
quarterly to semiannual monitoring unless site-specific needs warrant otherwise. The semiannual monitoring is
to be conducted during either the first and third quarters or during the second and fourth quarters. Please
review historic groundwater monitoring results and identify the quarter during which the highest chemical
concentrations typically occur in order to select the appropriate semiannual monitoring schedule. As an
example, if the highest chemical concentrations in groundwater are typically reported during the first quarter, the
wells should be sampled on a first and third quarter monitoring schedule.

A semiannual groundwater monitoring should be used only for wells that have been sampled over a minimum of
one hydrologic cycle (four consecutive quarters). New monitoring wells should be sampled quarterly for one
year before a semiannual monitoring schedule is implemented for new wells.

Any groundwater monitoring wells that are currently sampled on a less frequent schedule than semiannual
(annual or longer) may continue to be sampled on the less frequent schedule. Please present results from the

semiannual groundwater monitoring in groundwater monitoring reports no later than 60 days following the
groundwater sampling event.

If you have any questions, please call me at (510) 639-1279 or send me an electronic mail message at
barbara.jakub@acgov.org.
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Sincerely,

Barbara J. Jakub, P.G.
Hazardous Materials Specialist

Enclosure: ACEH Electronic Report Upload (ftp) Instructions

cc;  Leroy Griffin, Oakland Fire Department, 250 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza, Ste. 3341, QOakland, CA 94612-2032
{Sent via E-mail to: lgriffin@oakiandnet. com)
Donna Drogos, ACEH (Sent via E-mail fo; donna.drogos@acgov.org)
Barbara Jakub, ACEH (Senf via E-mail to: barbara. jakub@acgov.org)
Geotracker, File




